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MEDIA RELEASE
Friday, 6 September 2019
New school for gifted students

Gifted students are set to have a new home after plans were approved to transform a heritage-listed, vacant mansion at Morphettville into a school.

 

Marion Council’s Assessment Panel this week approved a proposal from Dara School to change the use of the historic Cobham Hall from a supported care facility into a school for up to 100 students.

 

The school, which has been operating in a corner of Ascot Primary School, is expected to commence at the new site in January next year.

 

Cobham Hall was built by South Australian pioneer Joseph Bell in 1841. It survived a devastating fire before being transformed into a retirement home.

 

It continued to operate as a supported care facility until about 2017.

 

Heritage surveys conducted in 1990 and 1995 described the dwelling as ‘a fine example of the Tudor style of residence in the grand manner’.
 

The site had been left vacant and had fallen into disrepair.

 

Mayor Kris Hanna said: “The exciting proposal from Dara School will bring the grand old mansion back to life”.

 

“A neglected, run-down building will now become a school for intellectually gifted students,” Mayor Hanna said.

 

“I cannot think of a more wonderful purpose for Cobham Hall.

 

“About 33 students are set to be taught next year, rising to 100 students within 10 years.”

 

Cobham Hall is located at 4 Gordon Terrace, Morphettville and is spread over 5280 square metres of land.

 

It contains a two-storey grand Tudor style residence and a large building alongside the northern boundary of the property.
Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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